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Miranda Bacon

From: Katie Bath <
Sent: Monday, December 18, 2023 7:24 PM
To: Public Comments
Subject: Variance Request 131 Glenwood

[You don't oŌen get email from Learn why this is important at 
hƩps://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdenƟficaƟon ] 
 
Good evening, 
 
My name is KaƟe Adams and my husband and I reside at 142 Glenwood Ave. in Grass Valley. I am unable to aƩend the 
meeƟng as my husband is working nights. And I work early for Nevada County animal control. Though we are unable to 
make it I did want to bring a quesƟon forward, to both the city and the Hospitality House. 
 
Due to the adding of beds/units causes increased traffic of not only residents, guests, employees, county social workers 
which is significant traffic. But the contractors, city employees and emergency personnel tending to residents at the 
home as well brings concern to the condiƟon of the road. There is also city infrastructure beneath the road that may be 
damaged by the conƟnued traffic. 
 
My quesƟon is would the city be willing to turn Glenwood Ave into a city street? To aid in the maintenance and stability 
of the road and aid the residents and operaƟons of Hospitality House with fulfilling their duƟes to their residents. 
 
Our home has been in my husbands family for over 50 years and this has always been a residenƟal road. The rest home 
when previously owned always had 10 residents or less and there was nowhere near the traffic the road has now. 
 
If the city is not willing to turn the road into a city street and aid with paving and maintenance. I want to make a point 
that if the Hospitality House were to be granted this variance, that they agree in wriƟng to pave and maintain the road 
due to the main source of the traffic coming from their establishment. 
 
I hope you please take into account the thoughts and concerns of us in the neighborhood whose property values have 
already been affected by a homeless shelter moving in without warning. We would really appreciate the necessary acƟon 
being taken to correct the previous and conƟnuous wear damaging the road. 
 
Please respond to confirm that you have received my email. 
 
Thank you and Happy Holidays, 
 
Daniel and KaƟe Adams 
142 Glenwood Ave. 
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whom may or will suffer from incontinence. More toilets would seem a humane 
requirement. 
b. The dwelling units are very small: They range from 92 to 138 square feet, with 
approximately 100 square feet being the typical dwelling unit size. When a bed and 
closet are installed, there will be very little living space within individual units. 
c. Lack of adequate open space for tenant use/enjoyment: The proposed 20 foot rear 
extension of the building would seem to eliminate the site’s current rear open space 
and will deprive the residents of their yard space to sit outside. 

 
4. Relocation Payments Due to Displaced Tenants: The subject report at page 2, paragraph 6 
“Project description”, references “…abatement of lead and asbestos within the existing 
structure.” Certainly residents will need to be relocated and housed elsewhere during the 
lead and asbestos remediation work. However, the subject report does not address 
whether and how tenant relocation will be addressed nor how the lead and asbestos will be 
environmentally disposed of. 
 
5. Possible Payment of State and/or Federal Prevailing Wages: The subject report does not 
address whether the proposed work will utilize public funds either from the State of 
California and/or the federal government and if so, whether the project will pay the 
required State Prevailing Wages or the federal Davis Bacon Prevailing Wages. 
 
6. Lack of Meeting Notice to Neighborhood Residents: Finally, let me note my 
disappointment that the Grass Valley Planning Commission did not provide me with actual 
notice of this meeting’s proposed action nor did they provide me with notice of the, (as 
stated in page 4’s Findings #2), Grass Valley Development Review Committee November 14, 
2023 meeting to review the project’s application. I learned of this meeting via a discussion 
with a concerned neighbor. In fairness, neighbors within 300 feet of important land use 
proposed sites should be given actual notice of public meetings via mail or email. 
 
Sincerely, 
Nicholas Correia  
 
P.S. Please redact my phone number and address from my December 12, 2023 letter that has been posted on your 
website. Thank you.  


